
 

MORNING SERVICE 

Song Leader                    

Call to Worship             

Opening Prayer 

Scripture Reading 

Sermon 

Head of Table 

Assist (bread) 

Assist (cup) 

Assist   

Assist 

Assist Upstairs           

Ann/Closing Prayer 

                          

EVENING SERVICE 

Announcements/Prayer 

Song Leader 

Sermon 

Table/Closing Prayer 

 

WEDNESDAY -  Dec 1 

 

NOV 28 

Steven Konwent  

J. Charpentier 

C. Bartlett 

Warren Brown 

J. Charpentier 

C. Charpentier 

S. Vizguerra 

K. Lessley 

Richi Rubina 

J. Konwent 

Wyatt Brown 

J. Heath 

 

 

J. Ravet 

Wyatt Brown 

G. McCaul 

B. Sallee 

 

K. Wilson 

 

DEC 5 

T. Nighswonger 

B. Stump 

C. Bartlett 

D. Looper 

B. Stump 

B. Zakem 

S. Vizguerra 

T. Zakem 

J. Heath 

C. Charpentier 

J. Nighswonger 

L. Redelsperger 

 

 

M. Farley 

B. Sallee 

J. Zakem 

G. McCaul 

 

 

 

Worship Assignments  

 

402 5th Street SW 

Puyallup, WA 98371   

 (253) 845-6312 

office@puyallupcofc.org 

www.puyallupcofc.org 
   

Sunday Bible Classes: 10 am  Sunday Worship: 11 am & 5 pm 
Wednesday Bible Study: 6:30 pm 

 

   Elders:   
  

     Chris Bartlett    (253) 732-7313 

  Gene McCaul    (253) 381-1990 

  Bob Sallee    (253) 209-0074 

  Ken Wilson    (253) 820-9150 

____________ 

   Deacons: 
 

       Jay Bowers               Mark Brown        Jean Charpentier 

                          John Dacca           Jonathan Holland  

                                    _____________ 

 

   Associate Minister:  Bob Stump                   (206) 664-1814 

   Counseling Center:  Ken Wilson                  (253) 820-9150 
____________ 

 

   Secretary:  Carolyn McCaul                            (253) 845-6312 

   Secretary/Bookkeeper:  Shannon Dacca    (253) 861-8280 

 
Class Topics 

 

Sunday Morning Adult 

 Bible Classes:  

Auditorium - “The Book of 

Luke” taught by Gene McCaul 

  Downstairs SIBI Classroom 

-  “People Helpers” taught by 

Ken Wilson 

 

Wednesday Evening Adults:  

Auditorium - “The Book of           

Colossians” taught by 

 Bob Stump 

ATTENDANCE 11/21:  Bible class: 172  Worship: 218 

CONTRIBUTION 11/21:  $5,320.70 

AVG. WEEKLY CONTRIBUTION Oct:  $5,904.69                                                 

BUILDING PLEDGE FUND:  $639,669.18 

CHANGE CONTRIBUTIONS:  $3,433.25 

Speakers and Sermons 

To Request Recordings: 
avroom@puyallupcofc.org 

Are You Starving? 

 

Are you starving? This is probably a funny 

question to ask, especially since we just celebrated 

Thanksgiving and most of us probably ate more than 

we needed to. For most of us the holiday season 

includes good food and more desserts than you can 

shake a stick at. I know I enjoy all the food and treats 

that we only seem to see at holidays or special 

occasions. 

We are, however, living in a world of people who 

are starving and they do not even know it. Of course, 

there are people in this world who are going hungry, 

but I am not talking about physical hunger. Instead, I 

am talking about spiritual hunger. A hunger, to the 

Elder for Dec:  Bob Sallee 

Deacon for Dec:  Jay Bowers 

Care Group for Dec:  Bob & Diane Sallee 

 

AM Sermon: 

JP Charpentier 

“Doers of the Word” 

James 1:22-25 

 

PM Sermon: 

Gene McCaul 

“Standing Firm in the Faith” 

 

November 28, 2021 



Family News (cont.) 

Family News 

Prayer List 

point of starvation that can only be filled by God’s 

word and obeying His will. 

Sadly, even as Christians, we can also be hungry. 

We may even be starving and not realize it. Doing 

God’s will by being obedient workers in the kingdom 

is one of the ways Jesus taught His disciples to be 

filled. Jesus sent His disciples to go buy food while He 

rested by a well near the city of Sychar. When the 

disciples returned with food, Jesus was busy teaching 

a Samaritan woman who came to draw water from the 

well. When the disciples offer Jesus food, instead of 

eating, Jesus makes it clear that the most important 

thing for Him is to complete the work God sent Him to 

do. “Meanwhile the disciples were urging Him, 

saying, “Rabbi, eat something.” But He said to them, 

“I have food to eat that you do not know about.” So 

the disciples were saying to one another, “No one 

brought Him anything to eat, did he?” Jesus said to 

them, “My food is to do the will of Him who sent Me, 

and to accomplish His work” (John 4:31-34). 

In order to be fulfilled spiritually, maturing and 

growing as a Christian should, we must work for the 

Lord. God has blessed us with talents to accomplish 

His work which also feeds us spiritually. 

 

Brad Tolbert 

Monticello church of Christ 

Monticello, AR 

Prayer List (cont.) 

Wednesday Night Schedule: Beginning 

December  1st, we will be starting back up 

with our singing nights (no Bible classes) on 

the first Wednesday of every month.   

Prayer Meeting:  The next monthly 

prayer meeting will be Friday, 

December 3rd, 6:00 pm at the church 

building.  More information will be 

coming concerning the focus of December’s monthly 

prayer meeting.  

Teen Friday Night Alive:  Teens, 

please mark your calendar for the next 

Friday Night Alive on Friday, December 17th at 6:00 

pm at the building. 

Adult Friday Night Alive: The next 

Adult Friday Night Alive will be on 

December 10th. There will be a devotional, potluck 

dinner and White Elephant gift exchange. Please 

contact JP or Elisabeth Charpentier for more 

information on both events. 

Meeker Elementary Holiday Gift 

Giving: We will be helping families in 

need with the Meeker Elementary gift 

giving once again.  All the children have been signed 

up for, but if you wish to help out, there is the option 

of buying gift cards for the parents or you can give a 

cash donation. If you would like to give a cash 

donation please see Bill Staggs. The sign up sheet 

can be found on the foyer bulletin board. All gifts 

need to be brought to the building unwrapped and 

labeled by Sunday, December 12th.  

 Esther Kile will likely be starting chemotherapy treatments 

Monday, 11/29.  Please pray for the treatments  to be successful in 

destroying the cancer.  

 Update on Glenda Reiff’s cancer treatment.  The cancer in her 

kidney has shrunk  a little but her stomach cancer has grown a 

little.  She is still tolerating the treatments, having the normal side 

effects but no allergic reactions. Please continue to pray for her 

treatments to be successful in destroying the cancer. 

 Michaela’s (Shawn Reiff’s good friend) father, Michael passed 

away Friday.  Please pray for Michaela and the family as they 

grieve the loss of   their loved  one.  

 Kendall  VanGuilder  (recently baptized grandson of Paul & 

Susan Fahnstrom) is having a biopsy done on a cyst in his jaw. 

Please pray for a good outcome and minimal pain. 

 Barb Fahnstrom is having eye surgery on Monday, 11/29. 

Please pray for her surgery and recovery to go well. 

 Shelly Payton’s best friend’s daughter, Jillian passed away 

tragically and unexpectedly Thursday, 11/18. Please pray for  

Jillian’s family and friends during their time of grief.  

 Clio Eldred passed away Sunday, 11/14.  Please pray for Clio’s 

family  during their time of grief.   

 Jaxley Marzolf is home from the hospital now and doing some 

better after adjustments to her seizure medication. Please pray 

for Jaxley to improve and strength for Stephanie.  

 Jeff & Rebecca Nighswonger are requesting prayers for God’s 

intervention as Jeff is at risk of losing his job due to the vaccine 

mandates.  

 David (the Nighswonger’s uncle) will be having open heart 

surgery  soon. Please pray for a successful surgery and recovery.  

 Praise God! Jay Bowers is thankful their prayers were answered 

regarding his work situations that were ongoing.  

 Praise God! Jolene Bartlett is thankful that her eye condition 

seems to be improving.  

 Please remember to pray for  Melody (JP Charpentier’s sister) as 

she is  still undergoing cancer treatments at this time.  

 Our missionaries and the souls they minister to:  

• Roman & Johanna Halamicek (Slovakia)  

• Mountain States Children’s Home (Longmont, CO) 

• Ray & Maricela Dennis (Cuernavaca, Mexico) 

• Mark Jamieson (Guyana) 

• Fuzzy & Elizabeth Volpitta (West  Seattle) 

Elder and Deacon Submissions: The 

elders are asking for the members to 

submit names of men that you believe are 

qualified and would be helpful in service 

to the congregation as either elders or deacons. 

Please spend time in prayer and careful 

consideration in submitting names.  Forms are 

available on the shelf by the bulletin board. 

Completed forms can be given to Bob Stump or 

one of the elders by November 28th. 

Prayer  
Meeting  


